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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

Damn Mother Nature (and Mike Gavin) for all this hazy, hot and humid weather.  The 40 
inches of snow last February is just a pleasant memory.  I find that the HHH weather 
puts people in a bad mood, makes them indecisive and living in the past, while wishing 
for better times ahead.  
  
YSC memberships renewals are down dramatically and signups for our trips are well 
behind the pace of prior years.  Our adventures are affordable and in these times of 
economic uncertainty, a real bargain when compared to other ski clubs.  Please take 
advantage of our early registration discounts for even more savings.  
  
I’ve started to receive information from several ski areas and resorts offering customer 
discounts.  I will pass along this data in future articles.  They want our business.  
  
In the July/August newsletter, I announced our Friday day trip will be scheduled at the 
last minute to hopefully coincide with a major snowfall event.  I called it “Dump Day”, but 
at least one member took offense and the term is already used by one of the ski 
magazines.  So we’re having a contest to select a better name.  The deadline for entries 
will be 5:00pm on Tuesday, September 21.  The winner will be announced later that 
evening.  The prize will be $10 gas card.  King Richard Rules apply.  
  
As we approach 2011, we begin our 35th Anniversary of the York Ski Club.  We need 
your support and why not bring a friend to the September 21 club meeting and put off 
grass mowing; it will be too hot anyway.   A cold beer at Ruby Jade’s sounds great! 
  
        Rick 
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Come out and celebrate our 35th year.  The first YSC meeting was held September 22, 
1975 at San Carlos with approx. 150 people attending.  The beginning of friendships, 
marriages and memories.  Sign up for our trips and save, this meeting only! 
 
 At our meeting, we’ll be providing tacos and chips.   
 
 
 
 

See you on the 21st at:  Ruby Jade’s 1500 S George St, York, PA 

Socializing and trip sign up begin at 7:00 pm.  Meetings start at 7:30.  

Guests are welcome 



2 

BRECKENRIDGE - KEYSTONE - ARAPAHOE BASIN  

FEBRUARY  5 - 12,  2011 
 

 $1199.00  PP/DO** 
 
A perfect winter vacation in the Rocky Mountains with beautiful vistas, powdery bowls, awe-inspiring terrain, and a 
choice of adventures - welcome to the most remarkable winter destinations in North America. 
The collection of Breckenridge, Keystone and A-Basin is filled with expansive terrain  that welcome every level of 
skier and rider.  Many activities await:  unparalleled skiing, impeccable dining, tubing hills, sleigh rides and an array 
of apres-ski locales.  The base elevation is 9600 feet with the summit at Breckenridge at 12,098 and the total skiable 
acres at all three areas is  6406. 
 
LODGING:   We are staying at the Great Divide Lodge in deluxe rooms located just 50 yards from the base of 
peak 9. Amenities include:  mini-fridge, wet bar, TV, coffee maker, hair dryer and much more. 
 
**The trip price is $1239.00 PP 2 per unit...but... if you sign up by the September 21st meeting, you 
pay only $1199.00  PP.      Non skiers deduct $200. 00.        
 

Package includes:   R/T on  Southwest Nonstop from BWI/Den, R/T ground transportation to Resort w/ grocery 
stop, 7 nights lodging, 5 of 6 day lift ticket (6 day lift upgrade is $48.00 if paid in advance) free shuttle to all three 
areas, baggage handling at resort, daily maid service, all taxes on included items and a Welcome Party.  Your lift 
ticket is good at Vail and Beaver Creek (one day each) but you will need to arrange your own shuttle. 
 
Payment schedule:   $300.00 PP Deposit by September    21st meeting 
    $300.00 PP by  October        19th meeting 
    $300.00 PP by  November     16th meeting 
    Balance due by  December     21st meeting 
 
There will not be any baggage fees since we are fly ing Southwest Airline.   **Note change in airline. 
 
Cancellation:   $300.00 prior to November 30, - entire cost of trip after December l.  Optional Pre-trip (medical) 
cancellation and trip interruption insurance information will be available at the September meeting. 
 
Make checks payable to YORK SKI CLUB  and mail to:  Mary Amsbaugh, 1721 Monterey Ct., Dover, PA. 17315,   
phone: 717-764-6145 Skicats2@comcast.net     co-chair:  Deb Angstadt, phone:  717-755-5876 
 
Very important: TSA requires the full first, middle and last names, date of birth and gender for ticket purchase.   
Proper photo ID (drivers license, passport etc) required at check in. 

MICROBREW NEWS 
 
The 13th Annual York County Heritage Trust (YCHT) Microbrew Fest was held at the Agricultural Industrial Museum on June 
25.  Samples were provided by Troges Craft Brewery, South County Brewing Co., Yuengling Beer Co., Straub Brewery, Liquid 
Hero Brewery, Intercourse Brewery Co., Lancaster Brewing Co., Appalachian Brewing Co., Brewery Products and ACE 
Distributors.  ACE furnished tasting for Dog Fish Head Craft Brewed Ales, Long Trail Brewery (think Vermont ) and Rogue Ale’s. 
  
My personal favorite was Liquid Hero’s Red Horn Ale and at the bottom of the list was Rogue’s Chocolate Stout.  The T-shirts 
from Intercourse Brewing proved to be a hot item.  BBQ Dinners were provided by White Rose Bar & Grill and music was 
provided by the Bottom Feeders (Classic Rock).  This event was sold-out in less than 3 weeks and was a great fund raiser for 
YCHT.  See ya  next year.        RICK 
   
P.S.    Use DUI Keys Please  (Phone: 1-888-384-5008)  for events   Next Year’s Festival will be on Friday, June 24, 2011 
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Okemo 
.March 6-9, 2011  

 
Our New England bus trip this year is to Ludlow VT, where we will ski and ride at Okemo Mt.   We 

will travel via Conestoga Tours motor coach to the Point at Castle Hill Resort where will stay for 3 nights with 
included hot breakfast.  The trip includes a 2 day lift ticket and all gratuities.  PP price is $387, if you sign up by the 
Sept. meeting.  $407 after September 21.  A third day lift ticket will be $45.00.  
 
Deposit is $100.00 by Sept. 21,  $150.00 due October 19,  Balance by November 16.   
Call Charlie at 755-1216 for other details.   
 
Make check payable to “York Ski Club” and mail to: Charlie Stuhre, 3680 Trout Run Rd., York PA 17406 

 

Belleayre Mountain Trip 2011 
January 7-9 

 
REMINDER, REMINDER, REMINDER!!!  The 2011 ski season will kick off with a trip to Pine Hill, NY 
to ski our beloved Belleayre Mtn.  
 

The club will once again be lodging at the Colonial Inn. Trip includes Fri-Sat lodging; Sat/Sun breakfast; Sat-evening 
buffet; and 2-day lift ticket. Trip cost is $240.00 pp/do.  If you go early add an additional $80 for Thursday night. 
As always, arrangements can be made for early arrivals and those wishing to rent equipment.  
 

Deposit of $80 by Sept. 21    $80 by Oct. 19   Balance by Nov. 16 
 

Make check payable to “York Ski Club” and mail to:  Scott Burford, 2985 Dearborn Ln, York PA  17402.  

For more information contact : Scott 717-779-9141 or  burfordjs@yahoo.com 

TOP 10 REASONS TO STAY AT THE COLONIAL INN 
By Sharon Resh 

 No.  Reason 
 10 --------------------------- Oversized fluffy towels and washcloths 
  9 ---------------------------- Matching linens and window treatments 
  8 ---------------------------- Sufficient water pressure 
  7 ---------------------------- Efficient heating system 
  6 ---------------------------- Adequate hot water supply 
  5 ---------------------------- Certified security system      
  4 ---------------------------- Acceptable supply of toilet paper 
  3 ---------------------------- Enhanced lighting 
  2 ---------------------------- Soft cuddly bathrobes 
 But I have all those amenities at home!!! Why do I want to travel to Pine Hill , NY ?   
 
  1 ---------------------------- Camping Ambiance 

 
Sharon Resh is a free lance writer, world traveler, non-skier, and hates to shovel snow. Ms Resh has never visited the Colonial 
Inn and all the reasons above, except No.1 are not true. 

Blues Fest/Pub Crawl 
Date: October 9,  starting at 3 pm.  Cost: FREE  Participating Bars, River St., McCleary’s Tavern, Shanks, Paris 
Pub, Railroad House.  Bands are still being finalized.  More details to come. 
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York Ski Club 
PO Box 7585 
York, PA 17404-0585 

September  
2010 

Address Service Requested 

YORK SKI CLUB HOTLINE 
www.yorkskiclub.org 

 

For Membership and Trip 
Applications 

Club Calendar  
2010 

 

MD Wine Festival .............................. Sept 19 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Sept 21 
Marietta Pub Crawl ............................ Oct 9 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Oct 19 
EPSC Winterfest Auction ................... Nov 5 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Nov 16 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Dec 21 
 

2011  
 

Belleayre, NY..................................... Jan 7-9 
Rick Bosco Day ................................. Jan 7 
Dump Day ......................................... TBD 
Breckenridge, CO .............................. Feb 5-12 
Okemo ,VT Bus trip ........................... Mar 6-9 
Retro Day at Ski Roundtop ................ Mar 13 

Maryland Wine Festival 
Sunday, September 19 

 
Contact Deb Angstadt (755-5876) if you 

would like to carpool to the Carroll County Farm 
Museum, in Westminster, MD.  Admission of $25 
includes engraved wine glass and samples of wine. 

Membership Cards 
 

Membership cards will not be sent out to everyone 
this year.  If you use your card to get discounts at ski 
areas see Don at the September meeting for a card. 
 
We are doing our part and saving a tree! 

EPSC WINTERFEST AUCTION 
November 5, 2010  

 

The Eastern Pennsylvania Ski Council will hold it’s 11th 
Annual Winterfest-Silent/Live Auction Fund Raiser on 
Friday, November 5, 2010 from 7:00 to 10:00 PM. The 
event will be held at the Clarion Hotel Park Ridge, 480 
North Gulph Road , King of Prussia , PA 19406 . 
Discounted tickets will be available for purchase at the Sept 
and Oct YSC club meetings for $25. The price at the door 
will be $30.  The event proceeds support EPSC sponsored 
programs and charities. This is a great night out. If your 
significant other doesn’t ski, drop them off at the King of 
Prussia Mall.  


